June 10, 1948 W. H. Mulligan, Esq., Chief Constable, Police Station, 236 East Cordova St., Vancouver, B. C. Sir: In reply to your memorandum of June 8th re the Spencer Comparator in the Laboratory, I wish to state that you appear to be misinformed concerning its use. This apparatus is in constant use for police work and in examinations for other civic departments. However, if you feel that the comparator would be put to better use in the Identification Branch, I shall release it to D/S Vince immediately. Respectfully submitted. John F. C. B. Vance City, Provincial & Dominion Analyst Inspector I/C Police Bureau of Science. JV:AC